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AGENDA FOR THE MEETING  

OF THE 
REGIONAL HEALTH FORUM DUBLIN MID LEINSTER 

 
Venue: Virtual via Zoom 

Date: Tuesday 20th July, 2021 at 2pm – 4pm 
 

AGM 
 
 

1. Election of Chairperson 
 

2. Election of Vice Chairperson 
 

3. Adoption of minutes of meeting of the Regional Health Forum - Dublin Mid Leinster Joint Committee held 
on Tuesday, 20th of April, 2021 (attached) 

 
4. Presentations: COVID-19 Update by Dr. Katharine Harkin.  Responding to the ICT Ransomware Attack by 

Carol McCann and Fran Thompson 
 

5. Motions 
 

 
Motion 
Number Proposed by Motion Responded by 

    

1 
Cllr Mary 
Freehill 

We welcome the proposed Rathmines Primary 
Care Centre which is to be built on part of The 
City Council’s Gulistan Site and who recently 
transferred ownership to HSE for this 
purpose.  It is therefore agreed that whatever 
joint venture agreement may be made, the HSE 
will ensure that the building and site remains in 
public ownership 

Anne O’Shea, 
Chief Officer, 
CHO7 

    
6. Questions 
 

 
 

Question 
Number Proposed by Question Responded by 

mailto:RHO@hse.ie
http://www.hse.ie/


 
20.07.21/01 

 
 
 
Cllr Aoife 
Flynn Kennedy 

To ask the Manager for 
clarity on the disease and 
disabilities covered by the 
Long-Term Illness (LTI) 
Scheme.  To provide 
information on how often the 
list of diseases and 
disabilities are reviewed and 
the process for adding a 
disease or disability to the 
list. 

Office of Minister Stephen 
Donnelly TD 

20.07.21/02 
Cllr Mark 
Leigh 

When will the Day Centre in 
St Vincent's Hospital in Athy 
reopen? 

Anne O’Shea, Chief Officer, 
CHO7 

20.07.21/03 

Cllr Mark 
Leigh 

Do the HSE own the houses 
in St Vincent's Hospital? 
Macauley Court, and what is 
the requirement to live there? 

Anne O’Shea, Chief Officer, 
CHO7 

20.07.21/04 

Cllr Vincent 
Jackson 

Can we be given an up 
date of the anticipated 
opening of the new 
National Children's 
Hospital at St James 
Campus and the rough 
total cost of the project, 
will the covid close down 
of construction add 
substantially to the costs 

National Paediatric Hospital 
Development Board 

 

20.07.21/05 

Cllr Vincent 
Jackson 

Can the CEO please explain 
why it is not possible to return 
various medical devices such 
as crutches, walkers etc to the 
HSE after they are no longer 
used it seems a shocking 
waste of resources that 
perfectly good equipment can 
only be used once. Can the 
CEO explain why is not 
possible to sanitise equipment 
and what other equipment is 
not allowed to be returned? 

Anne O’Shea, Chief Officer, 
CHO7 

20.07.21/06 

Cllr Carrie 
Smyth 

To ask the HSE as the re-
development of 
Loughlinstown Health 
Centre, Loughlinstown Drive 
is due to begin in the third 
quarter of 2021, where will 

Martina Queally, Chief Officer, 
CHO6 



 
services be provided during 
the duration of the re-
development?  

20.07.21/07 

 

Cllr Carrie 
Smyth 

To ask the HSE who is 
responsible for the 
maintenance of group burial 
sites used by the HSE for 
example Deansgrange 
Cemetery for the Central 
Mental Hospital? 

Awaiting response 

20.07.21/08 

Cllr David 
Quinn 

With respect to the provision 
of Housing for people with a 
Disability who have a Social 
or Care Support requirement 
to enable them to live in the 
community, could the HSE 
kindly provide explicit 
details, including copies of 
documented Processes or 
Procedures or Policies, which 
detail the process of 
application for Supported 
Living Services for people 
with a Disability, with 
emphasis on people with low 
cognitive capacity, from the 
initial stage of identification 
of need for residential support 
service, through requesting 
and receiving an Assessment 
of Support Need, the process 
for estimation of the financial 
revenue funding required, and 
the internal process and 
procedure and functional 
responsibility through which 
these applications are 
submitted for budgetary 
approval, including inclusion 
in the Health Vote application 
for funding in the annual 
budget estimates. 

 

Martina Queally, CHO6 

20.07.21/09 Cllr David 
Quinn 

Could the HSE kindly 
confirm whether each person 
who has a disability, who has 

Martina Queally, Chief Officer, 
CHO6 



 
applied to the local Authority 
for Social Housing Support, 
has, in accordance with the 
National Guidelines for the 
Assessment and Allocation 
Process for Housing 
Provision for People with a 
Disability 2017, received an 
assessment of their 
social/care support need and a 
financial revenue funding 
application submitted to the 
appropriate HSE internal 
process to progress the 
application, and kindly 
provide an analysis of the 
timeframes which have been 
experienced?  In the event 
that there is uncertainty, 
could the HSE kindly detail 
the optimum procedure by 
which a Social Housing 
Applicant with a disability 
should apply for the required 
"health and personal 
supports" to ensure that the 
applicants will be supported 
to live self-directed lives and 
satisfy the requirement to 
have "capacity to sign a 
meaningful Tenancy 
Agreement"? 

20.07.21/10 

Cllr David 
Quinn 

Could the HSE kindly 
provide details of the reasons, 
or under what circumstances, 
the HSE would decline to 
provide a "HSE letter of 
approval" that the HSE are 
"supportive of a CAS 
Funding application 
proceeding to the next stage 
for consideration" as required 
within Specific Requirements 
#1 of Circular: Housing 
45/2015 - Supplementary 
Guidance for the Provision of 

Martina Queally, Chief Officer 
CHO6 



 
Housing for People with 
Disabilities, and provide 
details of the internal policy 
or procedures 
documentations regarding the 
process for evaluating and 
adjudicating such consent? 

20.07.21/11 

Cllr Vincent 
Jackson 

What is the procedure for 
persons in need of 
wheelchairs, toilet pan risers, 
walkers etc to get these 
devices through the HSE. 
Supporting people in small 
area can allow them continue 
to live at home longer and 
above all happier. 
 

Anne O’Shea, Chief Officer, 
CHO7 

 
 
 

7. Chairperson’s Correspondence - Nil 
 
 
• Forum Joint Committee 21st of September at 2.00pm 
• Forum Meeting 19th of October at 2.00pm 

 
 

 

 
Signed:  ____________________ 

Cllr. Paraic Brady 
Chairperson 

 


